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#ASKTHEAWKWARD

#AskTheAwkward aims to help parents and carers have regular conversations with their children 

about online relationships and more. The resource includes three short films created in a social 

experiment style, with real parents and their children to capture their reactions to a range of 

questions.

Being online is an important part of how young people ‘do’ relationships. Young people are 

using online spaces for their social and romantic lives. Young people want their parents and 

carers to talk with them more about this. We know that these topics aren’t always easy to talk 

about, so #AskTheAwkward has been created to help you to explore online relationships with 

your secondary aged children, making these conversations part of everyday life.

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/ask-the-awkward


TEACHING E SAFETY

E-Safety has been a hot topic for our students as we have started the year, especially our year 7s as we 

introduce them to our computer systems and how to use them. All students are expected to sign our acceptable 

use agreement, which may seem like a lot of rules and regulations but in our discussions during lessons, our 

students have shown a real understanding of how the rules are designed to protect them. Many of the students 

were able to get to grips with the fact that even though technology can be a fantastic resource, we need to 

protect the systems that we use and protect ourselves from potential threats. Students were quick to point out that 

without the rule of law, one of our key British Values, then we would soon descend into chaos. We have pointed 

out to our new students that if they have any concerns that resources are not being used properly or that if they 

are receiving any inappropriate or bullying messages, then they have easy access to a ‘Report Bullying’ button 

on our school website. A quick survey during lessons demonstrated that many of our students are the owner of a 

mobile phone and as the term goes on, we will spend time looking at how students can use these safely and 

responsibly to leave a positive digital footprint. 

https://www.newman.cumbria.sch.uk/students/report-bullying-form




ADVICE FOR PARENTS



SAFEGUARDING
What is a Disclosure & Barring Service (DBS)

DBS checks (previously known as CRB checks) The Disclosure and Barring Service helps employers make safer recruitment 

decisions each year by processing and issuing DBS checks for England, Wales, the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man. DBS 

also maintains the adults' and children's Barred Lists and makes considered decisions as to whether an individual should be 

included on one or both of these lists and barred from engaging in regulated activity.

St John Henry Newman Catholic School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of young people. All staff 

undergo an enhanced check with barred list(s) with references checked before their start date.  All staff undergo 

safeguarding training is part of their induction with regular updates and refresher training as and when required.

If you would like further information on how we safeguard at our school, the following policies are available by visiting our

school website at:  https://www.newman.cumbria.sch.uk/parents/documents-policies

Child Protection Policy and Procedures

Child on Child Abuse Policy and Procedures

Code of Conduct

E-Safety

Online E-Safety Policy 

Overarching Safeguarding Statement

Safe Recruitment Policy

https://www.newman.cumbria.sch.uk/parents/documents-policies


INSTAGRAM

Instagram adopts an age restriction of at least 13 for young people to create new accounts and have recently 

made changes to how under 16s accounts are managed. These features have been introduced to prevent 

unwanted followers and messages from strangers. When a child under 16 signs up for an Instagram account, 

they will now be automatically set to private and will have to actively take steps in order to switch their account 

to public. This is not a fixed feature as accounts can be switched to public at any time and established accounts 

that are already public will not be automatically transferred to private. Despite this, existing accounts of under 

16s that are set as public will receive a notification promoting the benefits of private accounts. 

This has been done to help keep children and young people safe online whilst allowing them to continue in 

experiencing the benefits of social media. This new update is a positive step forward in encouraging children 

under 16 to think critically about who they engage with online. A private account can allow younger children to 

experience social media with a sense of control but with the added layer of comfort of knowing that followers 

can be limited to known friends and family.

It is important to note though that these updates are not a guaranteed method of preventing harm online. If 

you are concerned about young people accepting strangers as followers, then it is good to talk to them about 

the risks associated with interacting with people online so they can go on to develop their own critical thinking 

skills and determine what is the right approach. It also encourages them to come forward if issues arise and 

gives them confidence when navigating the internet freely.



https://securenet.vodafone.co.uk/
https://www.bt.com/help/security/parental-controls/how-to-keep-your-family-safe-online-with-bt-parental-controls-an#settingup


http://https/www.bt.com/help/security/parental-controls/how-to-keep-your-family-safe-online-with-bt-parental-controls-an#settingup
https://www.talktalk.co.uk/shop/security/%20homesafe
https://securenet.vodafone.co.uk/


USEFUL LINKS

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

Or contact us at school if you have any questions

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

